
 

S&P Global Public 

FOR ALL VISITORS TO S&P’s GLOBAL OFFICE at 
 55 Water Street (US) 

 
For the health and safety of everyone entering S&P Global office at 55 Water Street, the Company 
requires all visitors to conduct the self-assessment below before entering.  
 

Proof of COVID-19 Vaccination 
 
Beginning December 27, 2021, all individuals who enter our New York office are required 
to be vaccinated and show their vaccination card or a State issued Vaccine 
Passport/Record etc. to S&P’s lobby security team upon entry. 
 
Please reschedule your visit if you are not vaccinated.  

 
Face coverings  

• Masks are optional for those fully vaccinated  
 

Other Risk Factors 
 
For the safety of our people, do not enter the office if, now or in the previous 10 days, you have: 
  

1. tested positive for COVID-19 
2. traveled for personal or business reasons, and local or national guidance requires that you 

remain quarantined (you are to review local and national requirements)  
3. experienced any symptoms of COVID-19 or illness such as cough, shortness of breath, difficulty 

breathing, fever (37.5˚C / 99.5˚F or higher), chills, muscle pain, sore throat or loss of taste or 
smell  

4. knowingly been in close contact or shared accommodation with anyone* who has tested 
positive for COVID-19, traveled to or through any country or area identified in point #2 above, 
or exhibited any symptoms of COVID-19 or illness (*if you have been fully vaccinated at least 2 
weeks, ‘close contact’ only applies to household members) 

5. been notified by applicable local authorities to self-isolate, or a member of your household has 
been so notified 

 
If any of the above apply to you, you are not to enter S&P Global offices, and we ask that you 
reschedule your visit for a later date when you can confirm all the above. 
 
If you test positive for COVID-19 within 10 days after visiting the office, and health authorities are not 
conducting contact tracing in your area, we ask that you please inform your host so that S&P Global can 
take appropriate measures. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation as we gradually reopen our office. 
 


